
Letters

Six months on: NHS England needs to
focus on dissemination, implementation
and audit of its low-priority initiative

The NHS England low-priority medicines initiative
2017 described a range of medicines that should not
be routinely prescribed in primary care. We previ-
ously described trends and variation in prescribing
for the medications covered.1 Six months on, we set
out to describe how prescribing has changed.

We used the same methodology as before, but with
prescribing data updated to May 2018. We examined
data on ‘number of items prescribed’, rather than
expenditure, as price fluctuations may otherwise
obfuscate changes in clinicians’ prescribing choices.

Although there was a reduction in overall use of
these medicines (Figure 1), that reduction is in line
with the existing downward trend, with no change
either after the announcement of the consultation
on the scheme (July 2017) or publication of the sub-
sequent consultation report (November 2017). Full
results can be seen in our figshare repository.2

The same pattern is seen for most individual drugs
or classes covered by the initiative (online supplemen-
tary Figures 2-18). There is a drop in travel vaccine
prescriptions, which coincides with the announce-
ment of the consultation (online supplementary
Figure 17) and can be observed across most Clinical
Commissioning Groups and a drop in lutein and
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Figure 1. Trends and variation in total number of items prescribed across all areas of NHS England low-priority medicines

initiative 2017.



antioxidants coinciding with the publication of the
report (online supplementary Figure 10), which
seems to be mediated by change in very high-prescrib-
ing Clinical Commissioning Groups.

In summary: in most cases, NHS England advising
doctors to stop prescribing a drug, in a report and
consultation, is not sufficient to cause a noticeable
change in clinical practice at a national level.

This reflects our own wider work on trends and
variation in care, and the drivers for change, raising
issues far beyond cost-saving initiatives.3 The NHS
would do well to invest in better ways to disseminate,
implement and audit guidance.
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Professional attitudes killing off
primary care

Grey et al.1 are correct in their defence of general
practice. But I wish to add to my charge sheet that
over the last few decades, doctors’ training has been
driven by perceived litigation threats, thereby abol-
ishing the concept the generalist. After 10 years of
training, GPs feel they are still not qualified unless
they gain further tickets for everyday procedures
within a practice, creating micro-specialists.
Younger doctors are only comfortable working
behind large teams, preferably part-time and without
ownership of practices and the responsibility that it
entails. My comment2 that GPs should move into
hospital was a nod to these forces that are changing
medical practice. Somehow, we must work with these
trends arising from within the profession. To resist is
futile.
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